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FEBRUARY NEWSLETTER 2019 
 

             St. Mary Catholic School 

                                 Challenging the Mind—Living the Faith 

                                          www.stmarycatholicschool.org   

 
 

Dear Parents: 
 
Happy Catholic Schools Week! We find ourselves in the middle of a 
celebration consisting of some of St. Mary Catholic School's most 
treasured traditions. We are celebrating and recognizing our students, 
volunteers, community supporters, parents, faculty and staff, HSA 
officers, parishioners, school board, and Priests who promote the 
mission of SMCS. It is through the collaboration of all these 
stakeholders that SMCS continues to thrive as a welcoming and 
nurturing community where a strong Catholic identity and high 
standards of excellence are present. The 2019 CSW theme, “Learn-
Serve-Lead-Succeed,” encompasses the core products and values that 
can be found in Catholic schools across the country. Not only are we 
teaching students to become future servant leaders, faith-filled 
disciples, and enriched citizens in our communities, we, as educators, 
are growing with them. We appreciate all the sacrifices that you make 
to ensure your child receives a faith-filled education at St. Mary. Thank 
you for being part of our community! 

Plans for the 2019-2020 school year are well underway. Registration 
for new families opened on January 26.  Parents and students have 
always been our best marketers, so please help spread the news that 
SMCS is accepting new registrations. Just as the re-registration process 
is online, the application process for new students is also completed 
through SchoolAdmin. 

As always, I ask for your prayers to the Holy Spirit to give me the 
guidance and wisdom needed to serve as principal of St. Mary Catholic 
School. 
 
May God Bless you!            
Patricia A. McDermott 

 
 

 

  

MISSION STATEMENT 

St. Mary Catholic School empowers 
children in their faith journey and 
promotes academic excellence and 

life-long service inspired by the 
Gospel of Jesus Christ in a nurturing 

community. 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

January 30 
Student Appreciation Day & 

Talent Show 
 

January 31 
Grandparent Day 

 

February 1 
10:30 First Friday Mass 

Noon Dismissal 
Teacher Appreciation Luncheon 

 

February 9 
Family BINGO 

 
February 18 

No School—President’s Day 
 

February 19 
No School—Professional Day 

 

February 20-22 
Outdoor School—Grade 5 

 

http://www.stmarycatholicschool.org/
http://stmarycatholicschool.org/wp-content/uploads/2015/05/Buliding.jpg
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FAITH 

MARCH FOR LIFE 

 

 

 

 

 

 
A group of SMCS parents and students participated in the March for Life in 
Washington, D.C., on January 18. Attendees included Michelle Beck, Dominic 
McCormick, Bridget White, Sullivan McGreevy, Mrs. McCormick, Mrs. White, and 
Ms. Ward. Our SMCS group joined thousands who wanted to show their support 
to RESPECT LIFE! 

FIRST FRIDAY MASSτCATHOLIC SCHOOLS WEEK 

Catholic Schools Week will conclude with the celebration of Mass at 10:30 A.M. 
on Friday, February 1.  Please join us.  

FEAST OF ST. BLAISE 

February 3 is the feast day of St. Blaise.  A special blessing of 

throats will take place before our First Friday Mass on February 1. 

(May God, through the intercession of Saint Blaise, preserve you 

from throat troubles and every other evil.) 

YEAR OF SERVICE 

For we are his handiwork,  created in Christ Jesus for the good 
works that God has prepared in advance,  that we should live in 
them. Ephesians 2:10 
In keeping with our Year of Service in living out the Corporal and 

Spiritual Works of Mercy, SMCS is currently sponsoring a 

Community Care Drive to benefit Mary’s Center. Students and 

faculty and staff have been donating diapers, wipes, bibs, onesies, sleepers, and 

gently used baby clothes. The drive ends on February 5. Students who make a 

donation may enjoy an out-of-uniform day on February 14. SMCS students are 

also participating in a service project during Catholic Schools Week. All students 

will decorate a placemat with prayers and bible verses. These completed 

placemats will be provided to Meals on Wheels to be included as part of their home delivered meals as well as their 

congregated nutrition sites. Students are to wear their Year of Service t-shirt on Wednesday, January 30, for this project. 

 

PARISH NEWS 

SACRAMENTAL NEWS 

Eighth graders who are members 
of St. Mary Parish have 
Confirmation Immediate 
Preparation classes on Tuesdays 
through March 5, from 6:30 to 
8:30 P.M. Sign-in will start at 6:15 
and classes will start promptly at 
6:30.  

ST. MARY PARISH MUSIC MINISTRY  

The St. Mary Parish Music Ministry is 
looking for more voices to enrich the 
sound of the various Parish choirs at 
weekend masses. If interested, please 
contact Trevor Rowland, 
trowland@stmarycatholicschool.org.      

2019 HOLY DAYS OF OBLIGATION 

Holy Days of Obligation for the 
year 2019 (those days, in addition 
to Sundays, we are obliged to 
worship God at Mass) are as 
follows:  
August 15 – The Assumption of 
the Blessed Virgin Mary (St. Mary’s 
patronal feast day)  
November 1– All Saints Day  
December 8 – The Immaculate 
Conception of the Blessed Virgin 
Mary (Our Nation’s patronal feast 
day)  
December 25 – The Nativity of the 
Lord (Christmas)  

January 1, 2020– Mary, the Holy 
Mother of God 
 

 

 

 

mailto:trowland@stmarycatholicschool.org
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CATHOLIC SCHOOLS WEEK RECAP 

PANCAKE BREAKFAST 

Our Annual Pancake Breakfast during Catholic Schools Week is truly 
a beloved event. The sound of conversation and laughter could be 
heard throughout our gymnasium. The delicious aroma of pancakes, 
omelets, and sausage filled the school. This event highlights the welcoming and 
nurturing environment of SMCS. Many thanks are extended to Kelly and Kelly 
Byrne for coordinating this event and organizing all the wonderful volunteers 
who pitch in to make the Pancake Breakfast so memorable. We appreciate our 
event sponsors, iHop, Western Sizzlin, Weis, Martin’s, 28 South, Lowe’s, the 
Bryne Family, the Corsi Family, the Jenny Family, the McDermott Family, the 
Mercurio-Vitulli Family, the Wishard Family, the Wright Family, and the Zuspan 
Family. 

OPEN HOUSE 

Mrs. Stumpf and Mrs. Gross along with the teaching staff gave of their time 

during the Pancake Breakfast to offer prospective families the opportunity to 

tour the school and learn more about SMCS. 

SMCS STUDENTS AT MASSES 

SMCS appreciates the support of our area Pastors in helping us spread the news 

about Catholic education. Our students spoke about their education at SMCS 

during the weekend Masses. These students did a remarkable job representing 

St. Mary Catholic School.  Jillian Sommerville, Noah Karn, and Isabelle Becker 

spoke at St. Ann Parish. Dominic McCormick, Collin Ambush, Henry Ortiz, Diego 

Cabezas and Abigail Harman spoke at St. Mary Parish. Michelle Beck spoke at St. 

Michael Parish. 

SHOW YOUR SCHOOL PRIDE 

Students were encouraged to spread the news about Catholic Schools Week by 

wearing their uniforms over the weekend! Thank you is extended to all the 

students who showed their school pride in the community.  

ST. MARIA GORETTI HIGH SCHOOL TREATS SMCS STUDENTS 

St. Maria Goretti High School students treated SMCS students to hot chocolate 

and cookies on Monday. We appreciate that SMGHS wants to help us celebrate 

Catholic Schools Week. 

CAREER DAY 

What do you want to be when your grow up? is a common question children are 
often asked.  Thanks to our innovative Career Day Speakers, SMCS students may 
have some very interesting new answers to that questions. Our speakers 

 

 

GOOD SAMS 

But a certain Samaritan being on 
his journey, came near him; and 
seeing him, was moved with 
compassion. Luke 10:33 

Each month teachers select a student 
who exemplifies our SMCS Keys for 
Success by being kind and gentle, 
respectful, and responsible, just as 
the Good Samaritan demonstrated on 
his journey. Teachers tie the SMCS 
Keys for Success back to the Bible 
verses that reflect these attributes. 

I want to congratulate our Good 
S.A.M.s from December:   

Kindergarten – Samantha Corderman 

First Grade – Charles Johnson 

Second Grade – Nicholas Cabezas 

Third Grade – Julia Mele 

Fourth Grade – Hannah Strother 

Fifth Grade – Owen Ghattas 
 

Sixth Grade – Grace Hollingsworth 

Seventh Grade – Zachary Kumar 

Eighth Grade – Paul Jenny 

 

Thanks for your Service, Attitude, 
and Manners! 

The Good SAMs for January will be 
announced on February 1 before First 
Friday Mass. 
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included: Sgt. Bradley Lowe (Natural Resources Police), Sgt. April Sharpeta (K9 
Officer for Natural Resources Police), Dr. Jeff Toothman (Orthodontist), Ms. Erika 
Marks (Author), Lt. Col. Jeff Ignatowski (Commander with Letterkenny Munitions 
Center), Mrs. Kerri Corderman (Hagerstown Book Binding and Printing), Mr. 
Derrick Kinna (Digging and Rigging), Dr. Harriett Michael (Pediatrician), Mr. Scott 
Blundell (FCPS Supervisor of Security and Emergency Management), and Mr. 
Gary Castle (Operations Manager for Tractor Supply Distribution Center). 
 

DIGNITARY LUNCHEON 

SMCS invited many local dignitaries to have lunch with middle school student 
ambassadors. Our guest list included: Fr. Cibelli (St. Mary Church Pastor), Fr. 
Larry (St. Mary Church Associate Pastor), Fr. George Limmer (St. March Church 
Pastor Emertus), Mr. James Sellinger (AOB Chancellor of Education), Dr. Donna 
Hargans (AOB Superintendent), Mrs. Margaret Dammeyer (AOB Associate 
Superintendent),  Ms. Mary Destino (AOB Director of School Excellence), Mrs. 
Denise Garman (AOB Director of Student Support Services), Mrs. Nancy Reed 
(AOB Technology Integration Specialist), Mr. Paul Corderman  (MD State 
Delegate), Ms. Emily Keller (City of Hagerstown Council Member), Captain Paul 
Kifer (Hagerstown City Police), Lt. Rebecca Fetchu (Hagerstown City Police), Mr. 
Randall Wagner (Washington County Commissioner),  Mrs. Patti Jones (SMCS 
School Board President), Mr. Joseph Rafter (SMCS School Board), Ms. Lois 
MacCumbee (Retired SMCS Teacher), Mrs. Marie Rumbarger (Retired SMCS 
Teacher), Mrs. Susan Bloom (Retired SMCS Office Assistant), Mrs. Wanda 
Gerstner (Retired SMCS Teacher), Mrs. Linda Krevis (Retired SMCS Teacher), Mrs. 
Deborah Bockrath (Retired SMCS Librarian/ Marketing & Development Director), 
Mrs. Cassie Kinna (SMCS HSA Co-President), Mrs. Kelly Byrne (SMCS HSA 
Corresponding Secretary), Mr. Steve Hummel (St. Mary Parish & School Finance 
Chair), Mrs. Mary McNeil (St. Mary Parish Council), Mr. James Hollingsworth 
(SMCS Basketball Coach), Mrs. MJ Sommerville (SMCS Volunteer of the Year), 
Mrs. Linda Field (St. Mary Catholic Daughters), Mrs. Holly Katrina (SMGHS 
Admissions Director), Mr. Michael McCoy (St. Mary Church Business Manager), 
and Mrs. Marilyn Hembrock (American Legion Ladies Auxiliary). 
 
Many thanks are also extended to our student ambassadors who shared a meal 

and good conversation with our dignitaries as well as gave tours to our special 

visitors. Our ambassadors included: Brooks Carpenter, Grace Hollingsworth, 

Owen Ignatowski, Leah McCafferty, Lauren Stine, Isabelle Becker, Anthony Corsi, 

Annabella Corsi, Annabella Kenny, Brynn Lietuvnikas, Dominic McCormick, Collin 

Ambush, Brianna Ellis, Paul Jenny, Noah Karn, Isabella Muto, Jillienne Smith, 

Jillian Sommerville, and Erica Weaver. 

VOLUNTEER RECEPTION 

An appreciation reception for volunteers was hosted by the faculty and staff in 
recognition of all the support parents, grandparents, and friends provide to our 
school. Many thanks are extended to Mrs. Stumpf for coordinating the event. 

 

 

WJEJ RADIO SHOW 

Noah Karn, Student Council President, 
and I were invited to be guests on the 
WJEJ Financial Sense Radio Show to talk 
about why an education at St. Mary 
Catholic School makes good financial 
sense. SMCS alumni, Lou Scally and Steve 
Hummel, host the show. Noah and I 
enjoyed hearing their fond memories of 
attending SMCS and appreciated the 
opportunity to highlight the benefits of an 
education at SMCS as well as details 
about Catholic Schools Week.  

MANY HANDS MAKE LIGHT 
WORK VOLUNTEER PROGRAM 

We are halfway through our second 
trimester of the school year. As of 

January 28,  2600.08 hours have been 
logged. We appreciate all  the time and 
effort  al l  of you are giv ing to support 
the mission of our school.  Thank you!  

Our Top Ten Volunteers 
per Hours Logged are: 

Jack & Keri Dill 
Cassandra Kinna 

Kelly & Kelly Byrne 
Brandon & Cathy Ellis 

Crystal Strother 
Candice Romsburg 

Leslie Kocevar 
Sarma & Tom McCafferty 

Jackie & Rich Strama 
Jeff & Cathy Toothman 

Remember to log into HelpCounter to track 
your hours. Trimester II started on November 
29 and ends on March 8. Hours need to be 
logged by midnight March 7. Questions can be 
emailed to volunteer@stmarycatholicschool.org. 

 

mailto:volunteer@stmarycatholicschool.org
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Our volunteers certainly enjoyed the entertainment provided by our students in 
Pre-K, Kindergarten, First Grade, Fourth Grade, and Seventh Grade.  

PARENT VISITATION 

SMCS teachers and students enjoyed sharing their day with all our parent visitors 
before the surprise early dismissal. Hopefully, this event gave parents an 
opportunity to have a glimpse into a day in the life of an SMCS student and 
reinforced why sacrifices are made to ensure our children have a Catholic 
education. 

CATHOLIC SCHOOLS WEEK…STILL TO COME 

TALENT SHOW: JANUARY 30 

The SMCS Student Council is hosting their annual Talent Show on Wednesday, 
January 30, at 1:15 P.M. There are about eighteen acts expected to be 
performed. 

GRANDPARENT DAY: JANUARY 31 

Classroom Visitation Times  (Students will be in homerooms.) 
Grades 3, 4, 5     10:30 to 11:30 
Grades K, 1, 2    11:00 to 12:00 
Grades 6, 7, 8     11:30 to 12:30 

                  Lunch provided to Grandparents & Students by HSA 
First Lunch Shift        11:30  to  12:00   Grades 3, 4, 5 

                          Second Lunch Shift   12:00  to  12:30   Grades K, 1, 2 
                          Third Lunch Shift       12:30  to    1:00   Grades 6, 7, 8 

FIRST FRIDAY MASS: FEBRUARY 1 

First Friday Mass is a beautiful way to conclude our Catholic Schools Week 
celebration.  

STAFF APPRECIATION LUNCHEON 

Thank you in advance for providing the faculty and staff with a delicious meal to 
end our week. 

THE BOOK FAIR CLOSES SOON 

The Scholastic Book Fair has been open throughout Catholic Schools Week in 

Fatima Hall, but it closes after Grandparent Day. Students will have the 

opportunity to go with their class, and now purchasing books is easier than 

ever!  Students now have the option to use digital payment when parents set up 

an eWallet for them.  (Please note that an eWallet must be created for each 

child, not just for the oldest/only child in a family.) Informational fliers were sent 

 

 

NATIONAL JUNIOR HONOR 
SOCIETY 

Membership is open to those 
students who meet the required 
standards in five areas of 
evaluation: scholarship, 
leadership, service, citizenship, 
and character. The scholarship 
admission requirement for NJHS is 
a cumulative 3.7 GPA for all core 
academic classes during a 
student’s middle school 
career.  (Core academic areas are 
Religion, English Language Arts, 
Math, Science, and Social Studies.) 
Students are also required to 
maintain at least a grade of 
Satisfactory in Special Area 
subjects and in Conduct and Effort 
across the board. Sixth grade 
students, new students, and 
current seventh and eighth graders 
receive an invitation to apply at 
the beginning of the third 
trimester. 
 

Executive Board members are: 

Brianna Ellis – President 

Erica Weaver– Vice-President 

Brynn Lietuvnikas – Secretary 

Jillienne Smith – Treasurer 

Isabella Muto – Parliamentarian 
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home with students, but parents can visit this link to learn 

more: http://www.scholastic.com/bf/smcsbookfair. We appreciate all Mrs. Jenny 

Beck’s efforts in coordinating the fair. 

HOME & SCHOOL ASSOCIATION 

HSA EXECUTIVE BOARD 

Co-President: Ms. Aggie Cantave 
Co-President: Mrs. Cassie Kinna 

Vice-President: Mr. Jack Dill 
Corresponding Secretary: Mrs. Kelly Byrne 
Recording Secretary: Mrs. Jackie Strama 

Bookkeeper: Mrs. Crystal Strother 
Treasurer: Mrs. April Nitzell 

FAMILY BINGO 

Our annual Family BINGO Night is scheduled for Saturday, February 9. Come 
enjoy dinner and an evening of fun for the whole family. Meal includes pizza and 
drinks. Baked goods will be for sale. Following dinner we will play 12 bingo games 
for great kid-friendly prizes. Doors open at 6:15 P.M.  Bingo games will start 
promptly at 6:45 P.M.  Registration forms are due by February 7 and space is 
limited to the first 50 families.  

BAKE SALE 

Bake sales this month are as follows: 

February 6—First Grade 

February 20—Second Grade 

                        February 27--NJHS   

BOX TOPS  

Thanks to our SMCS families, SMCS received a check for $314.10 
as our December payout. Ms. Janice Witmer coordinates this 
program. Please send in the Box Tops you have collected by 

February 8. Thank You! 

HERSHEY 

Hersheypark ticket fundraiser forms were sent home with 
oldest/only children. You may have noticed that the ticket 
prices are a significant savings over the gate price; in fact, if 
you purchase tickets before March 26th, the cost per ticket is 
only $39, which is a savings of almost $30!  What you may 

not know is that our school makes a profit for every ticket sold, so it is a 
win-win situation!  

 

 

WASHINGTON COUNTY  

SPELLING BEE 

The Washington County Spelling Bee 
will be held on Saturday, February 16, 
at South Hagerstown High School.  
The competition begins at 1:00 P.M. 
This year Brooks Carpenter and 
Neekie Rahimian from sixth grade, 
and Ethan Knipple and Mackenzie 
O’Berry from seventh grade, and Sofia 
Qaum and Lucy Strama from eighth 
grade will represent St. Mary Catholic 
School in the county competition. 
Congratulations and good luck!  

 

PHASE II RAFFLE TICKET WINNERS 

Thank you is extended to Mrs. 
Christine Hancock for coordinating 
this fundraiser.   

Congratulations to the winners: 

December 

($50) Week 1: The Capobianco Family 

($50) Week 2: The Strama Family  

($50) Week 3: The Ghattas Family 

($50) Week 4: Kim Bowers 

($100) Week 5: Heather Rawlett 

January 

($50) Week 1: Mary Poffenberger 

($50) Week 2: Sarah Warner 

($50) Week 3: The Campbell Family 

 ($100) Week 4: Kelly Mellon 

 

http://www.scholastic.com/bf/smcsbookfair
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRw&url=http://bmes.ccs.k12.nc.us/&ei=5GvBVLfnMbiTsQT5k4HgCA&bvm=bv.83829542,d.cWc&psig=AFQjCNFzOXGfM7D3Q4J35OXwFIWZVzkdZQ&ust=1422048634512557
http://www.dailyclipart.net/wp-content/uploads/medium/Food3.jpg
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Please help us to sell as many Hersheypark tickets as possible to raise 
money for our school!  If you would like additional copies of the flyer to 
take to work, to church, to pass out to friends, etc., please contact the 
school office.  
Act fast to make sure you can take advantage of the special discount Early 
Bird pricing; these $39 tickets are only available until March 26. After that 
date, the price increases to $43.  
If you sell 20 or more tickets, your name will be entered into a raffle to 
win two free regular admission tickets!  
Thanks for supporting our St. Mary HSA! 

 

 

MIDDLE SCHOOL SOCIAL 

The next Middle School Social will be held from 3:00 to 4:30 on 

February 8.  A dollar donation is required to help offset the cost 

of drinks and snacks.  

 

STUDENT COUNCIL NEWS 

STUDENT COUNCIL OFFICERS 

President: Noah Karn 
Vice-President: Collin Ambush 

Secretary: Henry Ortiz 
                                                Treasurer: Sullivan McGreevy 
                                          Parliamentarian: Otto Rice 

JANUARY TAG DAY 

Thank you is extended to all the families who donated to the January TAG Day. 
$175.10 was collected in support of REACH Cold Weather Shelter. 
 

FEBRUARY TAG DAY 

SMCS is currently sponsoring a Community Care Drive to benefit Mary’s Center. 
Students and faculty and staff have been donating diapers, wipes, bibs, onesies, 
sleepers, and gently used baby clothes. The drive ends on February 5. Students 
who make a donation may enjoy an out-of-uniform day on February 14. 
 

OTHER NEWSWORTHY ITEMS 

REGISTRATION FOR NEW STUDENTS 

Registration for students new to SMCS is now underway. If you know a family 

interested in learning more about St. Mary Catholic School, please encourage the family to contact us for a tour. 

 

 

VIRTUS 

The Archdiocese of Baltimore and Saint 
Mary Catholic School are committed to 
providing a safe environment for children. 
Our procedures for volunteering in schools 
require that a volunteer who will have 
substantial contact with children must 
complete screening and training 
procedures that are outlined on the 
www.archbalt.org website.  

The current and effective version of the 
Archdiocese of Baltimore’s Child and Youth 
Protection Policies and Procedures, 
including the Statement of Policy for the 
Protection of Children &Youth and the Code 
of Conduct for Church Personnel of the 
Archdiocese of Baltimore, which 
incorporates any revisions to the 
Archdiocese of Baltimore’s Child and Youth 
Protection Policies and Procedures that 
may be made from time to time, is 
available on the Child and Youth Protection 
page of the Archdiocese of Baltimore’s 
website and on the Archdiocese of 
Baltimore’s online compliance 
management system, VIRTUS. 

Please register as a St. Mary Catholic School 
Volunteer, at http://www.virtusonline.org/. 
All new volunteers should complete the 
process as soon as possible. Please contact 
Jan McCarter, our screening coordinator, at 
jmccarter@saintmarysonline.org, or 
(301)739-0390, ext. 129, with any questions 
or concerns. 

Virtus training IS NOT complete until all 
parts of the process are fulfilled including 
the background check. Just completing the 
online training itself DOES NOT fulfill the 
requirements for volunteering. 

 

 

http://www.archbalt.org/
http://www.virtusonline.org/
mailto:jmccarter@saintmarysonline.org
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRxqFQoTCOz7qLa1jcgCFUVyPgodvvQFwA&url=http://www.cebages.info/novaweb/index.php?option=com_content&view=category&id=41&layout=blog&Itemid=62&psig=AFQjCNHcavxX42mPqBxTom-w9xbHCto1Pw&ust=1443106658044667
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SMCS MEMORY BOOKS 

Ms. Mary Poffenberger has been capturing special moments with her camera in 

order to document the 2018-2019 school year in the SMCS Memory Book.  To 

order your memory book online, visit memorybook.com/online-pay/parent-pay, 

and enter the pay code 911057. Books pre-ordered online by March 1 are 

$20. You do not what to miss out on this special keepsake. 

PBIS STUDENT REPRESENTATIVES 

Our PBIS Student Representative Team are students who are dedicated to 
promoting positive behavior throughout our campus. They have met eight times 
since October, when they were selected after submitting an essay about why 
they wanted to be part of the PBIS Student Representative Team.  
They have proven to be truly dedicated about promoting school spirit by taking 
time from their ten o'clock break and after school to help promote our "Keys to 
Success!” Whether asked to present, set up, or clean up, they are all eager to 
help and put forth their best effort. They have increased recognition of those 
who earn keys for kindness, respect, and responsibility by drawing from the keys 
collected in classrooms. The names on the keys drawn participated in our 
"Minute To Win It" games during our initial PBIS assembly, and were presented 
with snow day survival kits at our trimester one assembly, "Faith In The Flakes." 
They are in the process of presenting a very special and heartwarming surprise 
for our teachers and staff, and are looking forward to planning our trimester two 
assembly, "Candy Land,”coming soon! 

NATIONAL GEOGRAPHIC BEE 

All SMCS middle school students participate in the National Geographic Bee.  This 
year the finalists from our classroom competitions, Noah Karn, Connor 
McCardell, Paul Jenny, Christian Concordia, Abigail Harman, Brynn Lietuvnikas, 
Dominic McCormick, Sullivan McGreevy, Lauren Stine, and Raniya Shahid 

competed on stage.  The 2018-19 Geographic Bee winner for St. Mary Catholic 
School is Sullivan McGreevy.  Lauren Stine place second and Noah Karn placed 
third. 
 

As the school winner, Sullivan will go on to take the online state qualifying test. 
The top scorers in each state go on to participate in their state bee, from which 
one winner from each state will advance to the 2019 National Geographic Bee 
finals in Washington, D.C., in May. 

PERPETUAL ADORATION CHAPEL 

NEW ADORERS are needed for the Perpetual Adoration 
Chapel located at St. Maria Goretti High School.  "The 
time you spend with Jesus in the Blessed 
Sacrament...will help bring about an everlasting peace on earth.”  (Mother Teresa of Calcutta)  
Call Mr. or Mrs. Ott for more information at 301-739-4167. 
 

 

 

POSITIVE BEHAVIORAL 
INTERVENTIONS AND SUPPORTS 

SMCS students have been earning 
keys throughout the month of 
January.  We are truly blessed to have 
students who care about each other, 
who strive to excel in their academics, 
and who greet each school day with a 
smile.  

As of January 28, the Key Count for 
students by grade level is as follows: 

Pre-Kindergarten: 80 keys 

Kindergarten: 270 keys 

First Grade: 387 keys 

Second Grade: 115 keys 

Third Grade: 102 keys 

Fourth Grade: 48 keys 

Fifth Grade: 258 keys 

Sixth Grade: 105 keys 

Seventh Grade: 85 keys 

Eighth Grade: 126 keys 

 

A total of 1,576 keys has been earned 
by SMCS students! 

 

http://memorybook.com/online-pay/parent-pay
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRxqFQoTCNSor_qAkMgCFUJyPgodRUUNzg&url=http://www.st-raphael.com/MinistryIndex/tabid/218/articleType/ArticleView/articleId/34/Eucharistic-Adoration.aspx&psig=AFQjCNEtZ8zaHI6SQtUcnVEtfNfsk6daTg&ust=1443195666917296
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HEALTH NEWS 

If you have any health-related questions, please contact Ms. Paula Radley at (301)733-1184, ext. 104, or by 

email, pradley@stmarycatholicschool.org.  Please keep the school informed of any updates to your child’s 

immunization record.  

INCLEMENT WEATHER 

St. Mary Catholic School follows the announcement for Washington County Public Schools.  If Washington 
County calls a two-hour delay on one of our scheduled 12:00 P.M. dismissal days, school is cancelled. Please 
listen to your local radio stations for possible school cancellations, late openings, or early dismissals. An 

email/text through ALERT Solutions will be sent. 

SAFETY DRILLS 

In addition to fire drills, the Archdiocese of Baltimore requires all Catholic schools to practice evacuation drills, shelter in 

place drills, reverse evacuation drills, lock down drills, drop-cover-and hold drills, and severe weather drills.  

IN YOUR PRAYERS 

Please remember everyone who is need of our prayers. 

 

  

Dignitary  

Luncheon  

CSW 2019  

 

 

mailto:pradley@stmarycatholicschool.org

